[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Adderbury PC 
Sent: 05 July 2017 17:58
To: Planning
Subject: 17/01225/F - Land South of Blackwood Place and Molyneux Drive and North West of Cotefield Farm Oxford Road Bodicote

Hi,

The Parish Council wishes to reiterate its objection to the above as follows:

1.  The drainage ‘pond’ should be located within the development and form part of the open space within the development.  If the development has not been designed so as to accommodate the pond then this merely suggests the development currently being constructed is too dense and is an ill-considered scheme. There is scope for the ‘pond’ to be located on the land immediately to the south of the development under construction (on the land between the estate access road and the garden centre and the immediately to the north of the modern farm buildings of Cotefield Farm);  and
 
2.  The siting of the ‘pond’ and the associated engineering and ground works have the practical effect of extending the development into adjacent farmland and amounts to an attempt, by stealth, to incorporate additional land into the consented development and to expand, strategically, the site boundary.  It is noted that on the development application the site area is stated to be 4,619 sq m which is a larger area than is required to accommodate the ‘pond’.
 
Thanks,
Theresa Goss
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer to Adderbury Parish Council
T: 01295 710965
E: adderburypc@hotmail.com 
W: www.adderburypc.co.uk
Follow Adderbury Parish Council on Facebook or Twitter @adderburypc



